

## Our Lady & St Joseph Primary School Newsletter 1146 Newsletter 1146

Dear parents / carers: Today is our school Feast Day. May 1st St Joseph the Worker. On our website today all our teachers have recorded a short film for you and your children on this special day. It is important that your children see their teacher, classrooms and an assembly. Please log on, share and enjoy. It is now on our FRONT PAGE. May Day Newsletter Special 1147 also on our website today.

From Tuesday all teachers will be calling you (note on a withheld number) between 9.30 and 12.30. The aim is to have a short phone call with your child, let them know we are thinking about them and encourage them in their learning. Each teacher has 30 calls to make so please be aware of this as time is quite limited. We already have been calling our Vulnerable Pupils regularly and now we would like to talk to all children. So please remember 9.30 - 12.30 Tuesday expect a call. See how it goes !!! Just spoke to the family of Derek Vitali our chair of governors. Still on a ventilator in ICU but no temperature change for a few days so hopeful.

Lessons etc ..... lessons for classes are going on our website every week and every day via Class Dojo as are links and projects under Lockdown Resources and Parents Info updated daily + text 2pm every day.









Pics of the day ... drumming lessons this week with Ms Dyer and Ms Sharpe ....a daily Joe Wickes workout and we even managed a couple of birthday cakes this week as life goes on. When we return it will be slowly and very different but don't think I'll try this new school uniform idea from Singapore. Different !! Hope you enjoy the May Day special photos as well.

and finally ...... warmest April in 161 years ended in torrential rain yesterday. Do log on to the teachers film message and enjoy. Good to see police busy saw about 50 heavily armed police about to do drug raids on my way into work recently just near us ... prayers for Mr Vitali on May Day please ... stay healthy!!